
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
COUNTY OF WAKE 

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPEAL OF: 

ENDRES CUSTOM HOMES, INC., 

Appellant 

From the decision of the McDowell County 
Board of Equalization and Review 

BEFORE THE PROPERTY TAX COMMISSION 
SITTING AS THE 

STATE BOARD OF EQUALIZATION AND REVIEW 

20PTC 0540 

ORDER 

This matter came on for hearing before the North Carolina Property Tax Commission 

("Commission") sitting as the State Board of Equalization and Review in the City of Raleigh, Wake 

County, North Carolina on Monday, September 19, 2022, pursuant to the Appellant's appeal from 

the decision of the McDowell County Board of Equalization and Review ("Board"). 

Chairman Robert C. Hunter presided over the hearing, with Vice Chairman Terry L. Wheeler 

and Commission Member William W. Peaslee participating. 

Attorney D. Fred Coats appeared on behalf of McDowell County ("County"). Dustin Endres, 

President of Endres Custom Homes, Inc., appeared on behalf of the Appellant, pursuant to the 

provisions ofN.C. Gen. Stat. §105-290(d2). 

STATEMENT OF THE CASE 

On or about November 29, 2018, the Appellant acquired property situated partly in McDowell 

County, North Carolina, and identified by the County as Parcel Number 0628-00-61-5880. At the time 

of transfer to the Appellant, the property was enrolled in the Present-Use Value ("PUV") program as 

forestland. The County subsequently determined that the Appellant did not qualify for participation in 

the PUV program, and removed the subject property from the PUV program. 

The Appellant appealed the removal of the property from the PUV program to the McDowell 

County Board of Commissioners ("Board"), and the Board determined that the Appellant did not meet 

the statutory requirements to participate in the PUV program. The Appellant appeals to the 

Commission concerning the Board's decision. 
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